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Each year during the Christmas season we’re told of the plight of some needy families.  The result is an outpouring of assistance.  These individual families are the recipients of the community’s generosity.





Their problems existed before the Christmas season and perhaps will return after it is over. Wouldn’t it be nice if our seasonal generosity could be maintained throughout the year?  Oh, we contribute to various charities and assistance groups during the year, but the results never approaches what we  give to individual families during the holidays.





The difference between the Christmas season and the rest of the year seems to be that some needy individuals are identified specifically during Christmas but are lumped together as a group the rest of the year.  There is something in us that identifies with and wants to help an individual, but hasn’t the same feeling for a general class of people.





Years ago, when the homeless in Petaluma were first “becoming a problem”, I was talking of them to one of the volunteers at a shelter.  My impression was that these were people who were not only down on their luck but weren’t trying to help themselves. He was able to show me the error of my thinking.





His example was an 18 year old who had been thrown out of the house by his mother’s new boyfriend.  This 18 year old had a full time job but couldn’t save enough money to pay the first, last and security deposit on an apartment.  So he was sleeping at the armory and counted as one of the homeless people.  





His second example was about an older man, 69, who also lost his place to live and couldn’t get into a new apartment. Again homeless.  But neither of these individuals were “street people” which is a category we also use for the homeless.  





I hadn’t thought of such situations.  My assumption was that family would always take care of their own.  It isn’t always so.





I suggested to my informant that, if people realized the homeless weren’t all undeserving, it would be easier to obtain community acceptance and support for the deserving needy. As a result of this discussion the city established a revolving fund that could be used by such persons to guarantee (not pay) their last and security deposit on a place to live. This program has been discontinued.





Perhaps, pardon the comparison, we need to highlight the needs of a specific family in the paper each week in the same manner as a specific animal at the local shelter is the focus of a weekly photo and story. If the community was aware of the needs of some of these families, maybe only needing a job or getting a car running again, I believe we would help at least 52 more needy families a year.





It’s not that general contributions or assistance doesn’t help people in need or that helping individual families would be a substitute for existing donations.  It’s just that some
